
 

Notice of Conclusion of Review of Polling Districts, Polling Places and Polling 

Stations 

Electoral Registration and Administration Act 2013 – Section 17, Electoral Administration Act 

2006 – Section 16, Representation of the People Act 1983 – Sections 18A-18E and 

Schedule 1 
 

 

Following ward boundary changes St Helens Borough Council has concluded a 

review of Polling Districts and Polling Places. 

The Council has taken into account public comments, observations and 

representations in reaching its decisions, and has now published a final list of Polling 

Districts, Polling Places and Polling Stations that will come into force when register is 

republished on 1 February 2022. 

The following documentation in relation to the review are available to view online at 

www.sthelens.gov.uk/electionsm and are also available to view at Town Hall, Victoria 

Square, St Helens WA10 1HP: 

• Details of the designation of polling districts and polling places within the 

Borough as a result of the review; 

 
• The minutes Council meeting held on 19 January 2022 that considered 

revisions to the designation of polling districts and polling places within  

St Helens as a result of the review and the report considered by the 

Council. 

 

• A summary of representations made by any person in connection with the 

review. 

Following the conclusion of the local authority’s review certain persons have a right to 

make representations to the Electoral Commission. 

The Electoral Commission will only consider representations that the review process 

has not been conducted correctly and has failed to meet the reasonable 

requirements of the electors in the constituency or has failed to take sufficient 

account of accessibility to disabled persons of the polling stations within a polling 

place. 

Any representations must be in writing, either by post, e-mail or fax to: 

Legal Counsel, The Electoral Commission, 3 Bunhill Row, London EC1Y 8YZ. 

Tel: 020 7271 0500 

Fax: 020 7271 0505 

Email: appeals@electoralcommission.org.uk 

Kath O’Dwyer  

Chief Executive  

20 January 2022 
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